Information about the 18th COOMET Committee Meeting
The 18th meeting of the COOMET Committee was held on 15–16 May, 2008 at the National Scientific Centre “Institute of Metrology”, Kharkov.

The representatives of 11 COOMET Member Countries (Azerbaijan, Armenia, Belarus, Germany, Kazakhstan, Cuba, Moldova, Russia, Slovakia, Uzbekistan, Ukraine), as well as the Director of the International Bureau of Legal Metrology
J.-F. Magaña participated in the meeting.

15 items were discussed during the meeting; among them are the following:

· report of the President of COOMET about the activity after the 17th COOMET Committee meeting (April 2007 – May 2008) and tasks of cooperation;

· amendments to the COOMET Rules of Procedure with regard to the projects aimed at the implementation of the CIPM MRA;

· presentation and approval of the COOMET Development Programme for 2008-2010;

· results of the 23 CGPM and tasks of COOMET and NMIs arising from them;

· implementation of the CIPM MRA;

· approval of the updated COOMET Programme of Comparisons;

· information about the main fields of cooperation between COOMET and EASC;

· establishment of the Structural Bodies of COOMET.

The updating of the COOMET Website and creation of an automated database on COOMET comparisons were discussed during the meeting.

The participants of the meeting emphasized that the Chairpersons of Technical Committees must meet the deadlines for carrying out intraregional and interregional reviews of calibration and measurement capabilities, as well as all corresponding procedures for organising and carrying out comparisons. Special resolutions were adopted on these issues.

The issues with regard to the realisation of the regional cooperation within COOMET and interrelations with international and regional metrology organisations were discussed. The decision about the establishment of SC 4.5 “Support in developing the basic metrological infrastructure of COOMET Member Countries”, as well as SC 2.5 “Control of prepackages” within COOMET was made during the meeting. The issue concerning the establishment of a structural body for coordinating mutual scientific projects was discussed.

The decisions taken at the 18th COOMET Committee Meeting make it possible to formulate the tasks of COOMET for future and increase the efficiency of cooperation within its different fields.

For a great contribution to the development of cooperation within COOMET metrology experts from a number of countries were conferred with the honorary title “Honorary Metrologist of COOMET” and awarded with breastplates.
